
Safety Committee Notes Tuesday, September 21, 2010 

 

Present: Nancy Wolford, Debbie Joy, Linda Hayes, Danny Glass, Vickie Nunes, Debbie Peterson(health ctr), Robert Hood, 
Blake Nelson (Swinerton) 

Visitor: Pres. Mohr 

 

1. Campus Smoking Policy Task Force update: meeting this Thursday, September 23rd from 4-5 pm. 
Time conflict with IPC presentations. Nancy will be at IPC and Debbie will go to the task force meeting. 

 

2. Traffic signage update: 
Great! Stop signs now installed in parking lots, roads have been striped, limit lines moved. Danny will walk the 
campus to make sure everything has been done then notify security. Security will notify the sheriff’s department so 
they can enforce all regulations. 

 

3. Removal of concrete base for old parking ticket machine near Canada Vista: Danny 
This was supposed to be removed the first week in September before the road was paved. It was not. Danny is 
following up to have this removed. In the meantime, Danny will put some reflective tape around it. 
 

4. Other business: 
a. The two morning fitness classes – safety hazard – students walk on roads and should not 
Nancy will draft a letter to the two instructors to come from the safety committee informing them that their class 
cannot be on that road. An alternative will be suggested. 
 
b. Linda will find out if the districts insurance covers students that run/walk off campus during class time. 
 
c. Chancellor does not want anyone parking anywhere except in designated lots. 

Employees/facilities/contractors/security are not to park in fire aisles or quad. 
 

d. Painting in bld. 13 – happening in evenings and should be finished this week. Danny will follow up to ensure that 
the contractors are following safety procedures and cleaning up after themselves.  

 
e. Linda asked to make sure that the campus and outside areas will be free from all construction for the next two 

weekends for the upcoming events. Blake to follow up. 
 

f. Pres. Mohr would like security and the health center to bring reports of all incidents to each meeting so the 
committee can discuss and address these issues. The goal will be to make these areas more secure so there will 
be no accidents or security issues. Debbie Peterson to let health center know. Debbie Joy will let security know. 

 
g. Student safety survey polled last spring by district: students are concerned about safety and do not feel that the 

campus is as safe as it could be.  
 

h. The Great Shake Out: October 21 – Pres. Mohr would like our campus to participate. 
Debbie and Robert will bring this up at the crisis action team meeting tomorrow. This should fall under their 
responsibilities. Our campus needs to participate. 
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